
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
Experimental Licensing Branch

445 12th Street, S.W., Room 7A-321
Washington, D.C. 20554

November 25, 2019

Attn: Brad Zielie
Union Pacific Railroad Company
1400 Douglas St. Stop 0640     
Omaha, NE 68179

DISMISSED-WITHOUT PREJUDICE

Dear Brad Zielie,

This refers to application, File No.   0982-EX-CN-2019, for an experimental authorization.

You are advised that the Commission is unable to grant your application for the facilities requested.  This
application to use fixed devices that re-radiate signals must comply with NTIA Manual of Regulations and
Procedures for Federal Radio Frequency Management, Section 8.3.28. The narrative submitted by Union
Pacific Railroad Company does not convey this requirement.

Responses to this correspondence must contain the Reference number :     52062

                  Sincerely,

       Anthony Serafini
     Chief
     Experimental Licensing Branch


